
FIRE COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING 

APRIL 26, 2021 

 

 

 

Commissioners Present: Chairman DeLucia, Vice Chairman Coyle, Commissioner Verderame,  

 

Staff Present:  Chief Marcarelli, Asst. Chief Licata 

 

The Regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commission was called to order at 7:30 pm. 

 

A roll call was taken and a quorum declared. 

 

Minutes: 

 

A motion was made to approval of minutes from previous meeting by Commissioner Coyle and 

seconded by Commissioner Verderame. 

 

Motion Carried      Unanimous 

 

Reports: 

 

Chief Marcarelli summarized the Chief’s Report.   

 

Commissioner Verderame questioned about if candidates who have not completed Paramedic 

School themselves  

 

Chief answered, not possible with them being in the Fire Academy. 

 

 

Commissioner Coyle questioned with the in house training why are they attending Fire 

Academy? 

 

Chief answered we were pressed for time, and there may be 8 people at the next hire. 

 

Chairman DeLucia questioned if capital improvement project at Station 4 includes a new plaque?  

The one on the building is difficult to read. 

 

No other questions 

 

A motion was made to accept the Chief’s report as presented by Commissioner Coyle and 

seconded by Commissioner Verderame 

 

Motion Carried     Unanimous 

 



Asst. Chief Licata summarized the Assistant Chief’s Report 

 

Asst. Chief explained he is the liaison for the Covid complaints, tests, vaccines for town and 

department. 

 

Commissioner Coyle made the motion to accept the Asst. Chief’s report as presented and seconded 

by Chairman Verderame  

 

Motion Carried     Unanimous  

 

Communications: 

No Communication this evening presented by Secretary.   

 

Unfinished Business: 

There was no unfinished business presented this evening. 

 

New Business: 

There was no new business presented this evening 

 

Further Business: 

There was no further business for this evening  

 

Public Session: 

There was no need for a Public Session this evening. 

 

Executive Session: 

There was no need for Executive Session this evening. 

 

Adjournment: 

Commissioner Verderame made the motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Coyle 

seconded. 

 

Motion Carried      Unanimous 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:47 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carol Apuzzo Recording Secretary 


